Submitted on Wed, 02/14/2024 - 08:13
Submitted by: Anonymous

Submitted values are:

Committee Requested

Committee
Public Works Committee

Will you be delegating in-person or virtually?
In-person

Will you be delegating via a pre-recorded video?
No

Requestor Information

Requestor Information
Steven Oliver

Preferred Pronoun
he/him

Reason(s) for delegation request

| have accepted, from Carolyn Ryall, the opportunity to present and speak, on March
18th, 2024, to an Item of concern that the Public Works Roads/Transportation is
reviewing regarding their intent to remove the bollards on Fellowes Cres that were place
on our street, around 2016 in response to the residence concerns about future traffic
from unbuilt homes planned in the vacant field at the end of Fellowes Cres, at the time
located next to 229 Fellowes Cres. | will be addressing the wording of the 2015 motion
that specified the criteria of the Fellowes Cres closure. | was the original proponent that
represented the neighbours in 2014 and | presented at that time, on Feb 18, 2014, to
City Council. It is our assertion that the motion criteria is still not fulfilled to begin
considering the removal of the road bollards and | will present evidence that supports
our assertion. The bollards were installed to mitigate future traffic from the new homes
and from construction disruptions of Parkside Drive from a 2 lane to a 4 lane road that
would also include sidewalks. This 4 lane section of planned road stretches from
Avonsyde Blvd just east of our homes to approximately Victoria Ave west of the
grindstone creek and railway crossing. Approximately 2 km. Unfortunately, due to
delays, the Parkside Construction has been deferred to a future date and this has



occurred a number of times and the primary cause is likely the COVID era.

| wish to repeat that this is a request to present on March 18, 2024 at the Public Works
Subcommittee.

Will you be requesting funds from the City?
No

Will you be submitting a formal presentation?
Yes





